

Chapel Chat

The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School

Issue 8 Circulation: 187 Date: Friday 15th June 2018

Dear Parents/Carers,

It was fantastic to see lots of parents and carers at our Summer Fair yesterday. The Year 6 children have enjoyed developing their entrepreneurial skills in order to raise funds for their end of term activities. We have a variety of raffle prizes that we are distributing to the winners today. Thank you to Mrs Borrell for all of her efforts in organising and supporting the Year 6 children in their successful event.

Miss Hanson was the first of our new teachers to visit the school on Wednesday afternoon and she was pleased to spend some time getting to know the current Year 5 children ready for September. She will pop in again before the end of the year.

On Monday we will be welcoming Mrs Routh to our school. Mrs Routh is a very experienced Higher Level Teaching Assistant who will add to the highly skilled staff team here at school.

Diary Dates

Monday 18th June

Y5 Curriculum Day: John Spendluffe

Wednesday 20th June

Y5 Curriculum Day: Skegness Academy

Tuesday 10th July 6pm

Y6 Evening Performance for Parents

Wednesday 11th July

Sports Day: EYFS/Key Stage 1: 10am - 12noon

Key Stage 2: 1pm - 3pm

Friday 13th July 2pm

Y6 Afternoon Performance for Parents

Tuesday 17th July

Reports issued to parents

Friday 20th July 2pm

Y6 Leavers Assembly

End of Term 6 3.15pm

Sports Day

Our Sports Day this year will be held on Wednesday 11th July. Mr Shaw is busy organising the events. The Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 events will take place in the morning from 10am until 12noon and the Key Stage 2 (Year 3,4,5,6) events will take place between 1pm and 3pm in the afternoon. Parents and carers will be welcome to come and join us to spectate and watch their children take part in the activities. Some activities will be competitive and some will be to encourage participation and our sports values.





Summer Fair 2018



Chapel Champions

Week Ending: 15th June 2018

| Achievement Award | School Values Award |
|-------------------|---------------------|
| | |
| | |

Reception Chantelle – for effort and improvement in Kiran - for being a positive role model by looking after others taking care of belongings and having great manner. phonics and writing. Year 1 Shania - getting six out of six on your spellings Zac - for always offering to help adults and having lovely

this week! You have worked really hard. manners.

Chris - for very thought provoking "I wonder" Grace - showing super teamwork supporting her team to questions in guided reading. success.

carefully selecting verbs and adverbials.

Year 3 Imogen - achieving outstanding quality of work Buddy - successfully managing to produce very neat and in everything she does through hard work. precise work.

Sophie - amazing descriptive language choices Year 4 Leo - trying his best in every area of this learning.

William G - for his successful work and Maddison-Jade - being nominated by her peers for being Year 5 respectful to them in and out of the classroom. independent approach in English.

Year 6 Aimee G - for being really positive in all areas of Danielle - always showing kindness and respect towards

others.

Book Fair

Year 2

Reasonably priced books are again on sale today (Friday) and on Monday in the School

learning.



Hall after school. Pop along and pick up a bargain!

Strawberry Cream Teas

Saturday 16th June

2pm-4pm

Raffle

St Mary's Church, Hogsthorpe

Packed Lunches

It is vital that the children have a healthy and balanced diet. In order for the children to concentrate well and have the energy they need to get through the school day a healthy, filling and wholesome lunch is really important. Each week we will give you some top tips to help you provide a lunch for your children if they have a packed lunch. We'll put them at the bottom of the newsletter so you can tear them off to keep as a reminder. If your child shows us one of the ideas in their lunchbox they will get a special lunch time sticker!

Packed Lunches - TOP TIPS

If your child isn't keen on brown or wholemeal bread try making a sandwich from one slice of white bread and one slice of brown or wholemeal bread.



Wraps and pots of fillings can be more exciting for children when they get to put them together. Dipping foods are also fun and make a change from a sandwich each day.

